GLOBAL EDUCATION DERBY

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
27th November 2018
Held at: 32 Charnwood Street, Derby, DE1 2GU 
MINUTES

Present:
R. Rodgers, A. Fatimah-Razak, R. Verma, R. Butler, S. Harrison, S. Banks, M. Parry, E. Nkwele, 
D Whittaker
In attendance: 
D. Taylor (Secretary), L. Sabey, Y. Luce
Apologies:
H. Aslam, G. Nash, S. Mitchell, L. Killa
Preliminaries
The meeting starts with a go-round of self introductions. 
1. Minutes of the last AGM

The minutes of the AGM held on the 30th October 2017 were accepted as a true and correct record.

2. Matters arising

None.  
3. Annual Report

The Education Programmes Manager, Yvonne Luce, talked the meeting through the main developments during the year, the situation with regard to key governance issues, and provided an update on further developments since the annual report was written.

The central theme of 2017/18 had been “Continuation and Progression”. The projects established the previous year, often as short-term pilot work, had all been continued, extended, or led to related follow-on work. 

The “In Others’ Shoes” project, working with schools across Europe to explore educational responses to the migration crisis, is going well and aims to produce a resource by the middle of next year. The teachers involved wanted a follow-on project and encouraged us to apply again to Erasmus+. We did this and were successful, resulting in the new “Thinking Otherwise” project, which officially starts next week.
The School Linking project has continued into a second year, expanded to involve 20 classes in 10 pairings. Rob Butler attended one of the recent events at Pride Park Stadium, as an observer, and noted how positive everybody was about their experiences with the project.
The Building a Stronger Britain Together project, which has a focus on working in partnership with the Open Centre to deepen teacher understanding of diversity and increase the uptake of the Open Centre’s Faith Trail activity, is just coming to an end. It will be replaced by a new BSBT project with a focus on critical literacy as a strategy to counter extremist messages.
The youth programme has continued with the Expression Sessions – working with young people with emotional and behavioural difficulties and encouraging them to discuss their issues and give creative expression through hip-hop music. There has been some recent positive coverage on Radio Derby, as part of the 2018 Children in Need campaign, when one of the young participants was interviewed and one of the volunteers received an Award.
The new activities include a pilot project funded by the Google Innovation Fund working with Kingsmead and William Allitt schools to explore fake news.

The main new development concerns our role in the Connecting Classrooms through Global learning (CCGL) programme run by the British Council. We have won a tender to deliver teacher CPD nationally (which we will do through the CODEC network of development education practitioners), and also secured a role as Local Advisor for schools wanting to access the wider British Council programmes for international school linking.

The Chair gives a vote of thanks to the staff team – accomplishing a lot with limited time and resources.

The Annual Report is approved.
4. Independent Examiner’s Report and Financial Statements for the period to 31 March 2018
The Finance Officer talked the meeting through the main features of the accounts: income was slightly up at £130,000, expenditure was down from the previous year at £137,500 but still higher than income giving a deficit for the year of £7,500.
This overall deficit figure can sometimes be misleading, as it is a composite figure made up of changes in restricted reserves (money in advance from funders) and designated reserves (to cover contractual obligations such as redundancy etc) as well as the all important free reserves. However, this year, changes in these other reserves cancelled each other out, meaning the free reserves did fall by about £7,000 from £22,233 to £15,220. 

The current situation (as of November 2018) is that we expect income to fall short of expenditure again this financial year, meaning there will be a continuing drawdown of reserves. On current projections our free reserves at the end of March 2019 will less than £10,000. This is considerably below where we would like then to be – the reserves policy of the organisation is to have at least 3 months running costs – around £35,000.

However, the situation post March 2019 is looking a lot brighter. We had a good summer, in terms of funding success, as Yvonne outlined earlier. 
This gives us a bit of wriggle room. We can start to try to rebuild reserves, or we could potentially use the projected surplus to increase staff hours. Most of the money is coming in on the back of work that Yvonne does and there could be a case for increasing her current three and a half days to 4 to try and reduce the pressure. Which way to go would be a question for the new Board of Trustees, but it is at least a better decision to have to make than decisions about how and where to cut hours that has been the standard dilemma over previous years.
A question is asked about whether the change from audit to external examination of the accounts had caused any problems anywhere.  David says there has been no negative response – everything has been done within the Charity Commission guidelines and no one has queried anything.
There are no additional questions.

The audited accounts are approved. 
5. Management Committee elections

There were two resignations from the Board of Trustees during the year – both Aimee Tinkler and Sibby Spencer resigned, citing over commitment.  All the remaining Trustees are putting themselves forward for re-election (Rob Butler, Sarai Harrison, Dr Ranjit Verma, Fatimah Razak, Haleema Aslam, and Dr Rob Rodgers) and two new nominations have been received (Stuart Banks and Matthew Parry). This makes a total of 8 nominations received for people willing to serve on the Board of Trustees. A list with background information about each person had been circulated to all members before the meeting.

All 8 nominations are approved.
6. Officers of the Company

Prior nominations have been received for the roles of Chair and Treasurer.

Rob Rodgers is the candidate for Chair and is duly elected by the meeting.

Fatimah Razak is the candidate for Treasurer and is duly elected by the meeting. 
The post of Company Secretary is currently taken by David Taylor and the meeting agrees to him continuing in that role in the absence of any other candidates. 
7. Appointment of Auditors/Independent Examiners
The meeting agrees to the re-appointment of Derby Community Accounting Services as the Independent Examiners, their remuneration to be agreed by the Board of Trustees at a later date.
8. Any other business

Trustee meetings as usually scheduled for Tuesday evenings. Lisa asks if this is still convenient for the new Board members, and it is. The scheduled dates are 15th January 2019, 19th March, 21st May, 16th July, 17th September, and 19th November. 
Stuart Banks asks about the number of members the organisation has. Lisa isn’t sure of the exact number – it has reduced over the year when, in response to new GDPR regulation, we introduced an opt-in requirement for members to re-confirm their interest rather than just rolling over their membership unless they specifically opted out. It is probably now in the region of 40 to 50 members.
Approved at an Annual General Meeting held on the  ………………………………………. 2019
Signed ……………………………………………….



Director/Secretary

